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84th International Conference of SIEC-ISBE

Second Meeting of the Assembly of Delegates
Minutes
DoubleTree Hotel, Denver, Colorado
Friday, August 3, 2012
Welcome and Introductory Comments
President Davis called the second meeting of the SIEC-ISBE Assembly of Delegates to order at 11:30 a.m.   She shared her appreciation for the wonderful week that the delegates have experienced.

The agenda was approved as presented.  There was no business brought forward from the first Assembly.
Reports

Pedagogical Committee Report.  Leszek Preisner, Chair, stated that committee members reported that the presentations were excellent and experienced good attendance.  Five “first timers” gave presentations.  The Committee is planning for the same Pedagogical activities next year; presentations will reflect the theme, “Training for Societies in Change.”   Proposals will be accepted until January 15, 2013; the information will be on the SIEC website.  Preisner thanked the members of the Pedagogical Committee for their work; a special thanks was given to Lila Waldman for her contributions.

Davis thanked the presenters and the Pedagogical Committee for their contributions to the conference.

Network Committee Report.  Reingard Weilharter, Chair, reported that the networking sessions were very good.  She was very optimistic with the results of the discussions.  She felt that opening the Committee to other interested and committed individuals will assist in expanding and enhancing the networking activities.  Some individuals have expressed an interest in the committee; however, she emphasized there is still a need for more volunteers.
Davis stated that the Network Committee has a huge responsibility for SIEC, and networking is one of its primary values.  

Executive Committee and Board Meetings Update.   Davis said that the Executive Committee and Board meetings were very productive.   Major discussions included the updating of the Conference Planning Manual, networking, and the website.  She felt that we are increasing the value of SIEC membership for our members.

Elections/Appointments – 2012 and 2013
Davis welcomed Michaela Stock, the German-speaking Chapters’ Vice President, to the Executive Committee.  
Davis thanked Fritz Peege, the current German-speaking Chapters’ Vice President, for his service to SIEC and for his contributions to the Executive Committee.  She presented Peege with a certificate and a gift for his service.  

Elections/appointments for 2013 include the International President, the Nordic Chapters and the US Vice Presidents to SIEC, and the Network Committee Chair.  Davis and Weilharter will both be completing their second term and will, therefore, not be candidates for the positions.  National presidents will receive information regarding the election of the International President; the formal announcement will appear in The International Journal for Business Education.  The deadline for applications for International President is May 31, 2013.
Future International Conferences

Future international conferences will be held in the following countries:

85th   International Conference, 
2013 – Berlin, Germany

86th   International Conference,  
2014 – Helsinki, Finland 
87th   International Conference,          2015 – Poland

88th   International Conference,          2016 – Graz, Austria

Host chapters for conferences beyond 2016 are being sought.  The Executive Committee is willing and prepared to accept invitations.
Other Business
Deadlines for Submissions to Publications.  Because of requests, the deadline for submissions to The International Journal for Business Education has been changed from September 1 to November 1; it will be published April 1.  The deadline for the newsletters with their publication dates are: 

Deadline for Submission


Publication Date
September 15, 2012



October 1, 2012

November 15, 2012



December 3, 2012

February 11, 2013



February 28, 2013

May 15, 2013




May 31, 2013

In addition to members’ submissions, specific content for each newsletter was identified: 

Newsletter #1
International Conference Recap, Teaching Tips, Engberg Article, Information About Publishing, Website Information, Members’ Submissions (teaching/learning strategies, techniques, articles, etc.)

Newsletter #2
PedCom Information, Nordic Conference Recap, 2013 International Conference Material, Members’ Submissions 

Newsletter #3    
Conference Information, Election Information, Articles/Members’ Submissions (Published only if submissions are received)

Newsletter #4    
Conference Updates, German-speaking Conference Recap, US Meeting Summary, Election Information, Voting Procedures, Members’ Submissions

Invitation to the 86th International Conference – 2014
Lisa Sjöblom, President of the Finnish Chapter, welcomed the delegates to Finland.  The 86th Conference will be held in Helsinki, Finland, August 4-8, 2014 with a three-day registration option; the theme for the conference will be “Service and Design Management.”  The Chapter will have a Facebook page.
Invitation to the 85th International Conference  --  2013
Fritz Peege and Uta Müller-Seydlitz invited the delegates to the 85th International Conference in Berlin, Germany.  The conference will be held August 5-9, 2013.  Berlin is a very appropriate city for the “Training for Societies in Change” theme as it has had to cope with radical changes for many years.  Information regarding the conference was presented and included accommodations (the Bonhoeffer Hotel will be the conference hotel), registration (675 Euros before June 30; late registration 750 Euros), tentative programs for delegates and accompanying persons, and pre- and post-conference tours.  First time attendees will be given a 10 percent discount off their registration fee.  Peege recommended that European chapters contact their national agencies about obtaining Leonardo funding for the conference.  
Davis thanked Peege and Müller-Seydlitz for their presentation and for their efforts in planning and organizing the conference.
Closing Remarks 

President Davis reminded delegates that the organization is “all of us” and what we have to offer each other.  She encouraged delegates to follow through on volunteering and to help SIEC grow.  
Davis thanked Marty McFarland for her outstanding job in organizing the conference.  McFarland thanked her committee members and those individuals who assisted during the conference.  

Davis reported that there were 14 first time attendees from 6 countries at the conference; she thanked them for coming and encouraged them to continue attending future conferences.  

Delegates were reminded to complete and submit the evaluations forms.  

The redesigned website is being updated and revised based on conference input.  It is anticipated to be “live” within 10 days.  The site will only need a password; the password is SIEC2013.  Davis announced that she would be available from 2:00-4:00 p.m. to work with the presidents and committee chairs and/or designees on their chapter’s/committee’s page on the redesigned website; she will show them how to make changes and will help to transfer control of the page to them.  
Delegates were invited to the Nordic Conference, to be held November 8-10, 2012 in Reykjavik, Iceland and the German-speaking Conference which will be held May 9-11, 2013 in Graz, Austria.  
Adjournment

The second meeting of the 83rd Assembly of Delegates was adjourned at 12:35 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

Judy Olson-Sutton

Judy Olson-Sutton, Ph.D.

SIEC General Secretary
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